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The nominations committee has worked since January to secure and vet candidates for the BOD 

elections as well as for the Executive Director vacancy.  Nominations committee members as well as 

current members of the BOD were individually encouraged to nominate qualified candidates for these 

roles.   

Elections 

There were several director transitions that took place this year.  Those positions included President, 

Vice President, and two Director spots.  Nominations were sought for these roles and then reviewed by 

the nominations committee.  Each position had a strong candidate, but all elections were unopposed.    

The following individuals were elected to the open positions: 

President:  Jeff Bates  

Vice President:  Marjorie Hayes   

Director:  Erin Ballentine 

Director:  Stephen Canady 

All newly elected directors have been invited to the BOD meeting on May 29, 2025. 

Since Dr. Bates is vacating his Secretary role, he will appoint Dr. Susan Smith (current BOD member) to 

serve as Secretary.  This will create a director vacancy which will be filled through appointment after the 

annual meeting. 

Executive Director  

During the May 2024 BOD meeting, Dr. Ron Herman announced that he wishes to transition away from 

the CPFI Executive Director role.   

The Nominations Committee has been charged with seeking nominations for the next Executive 

Director.  This group has reviewed the By-laws as well as the posted Job Descriptions and will seek 

qualified and interested candidates so that the CPFI BOD can appoint CPFI’s next Executive Director    

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jeffrey A. Bates, PharmD 
Jeffrey A. Bates, PharmD, BS Pharm, FMPA 

Secretary and Member, Board of Directors 

 


